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Tuesday, April 5, 2022 

Dear Families, 

Welcome back.  We hope families had a relaxing and active Spring Break.  As the snow 

continues to melt and the water drains slowly, there have been plenty of puddles for 

kids to enjoy.  Rubber boots are strongly recommended for children playing in the 

water as are extra sets of clothing for children with booters and wet clothing.  Puddle 

season is the best! 

Our community continues to grow.  If you have friends or neighbours who are new to 

the community, please encourage them to call the school to discuss how to register 

their children for school.  If your child is not returning to West St. Paul School, please 

call the office to let us know.  Kindergarten Activity Night will be on the evening of May 

4th and will only be for students who have registered for kindergarten for next year.  

Watch your email in the next week for further details! 

Our school also continues to grow, the school division and province continue to support 

our growth.  Since the beginning of winter, new LED lighting continues to be installed 

throughout the entire building.  Some exciting changes are happening this summer.  

Two more portable classrooms will be installed on the school ground to the west of our 

two current portable classrooms.  Significant construction will begin this summer to the 

existing school structure.  The roof of the school is being replaced, the front brick 

façade will be replaced with Tyndall Stone, new windows will be installed, some 

classrooms will get skylights, and three more classrooms will receive new flooring.  It is 

a fantastic time for our West St. Paul Community as the Seven Oaks School Division and 

provincial government invest in our school.  Overall, it is going to be a very busy and 

exciting summer of construction. 

Parents of children who qualify for bussing should have received an email about bussing 

for next year.  Parents will need to follow the instructions and log in to Parent Connect 

to confirm bussing for the 2022-2023 school year. 

We know Covid continues to be active at our school and in the community.  We are 

grateful for the students, staff and community for trying to minimize the spread.  

Families that would like another test kit can contact the school office. 

Administrators, 

David Ingram and Jenny Macdonald 
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